August 31, 2008
Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger

Governor, State of California

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA  95814

Re: SB 28, Text Messaging While Driving
Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:
I respectfully request your signature on SB 28, a measure that would prohibit "texting" while driving.
The risks associated with texting while driving are widespread and significant; and the public supports legislation in this area.  A recent survey commissioned by Pinger, Inc. found that:
· Nine out of ten (89 percent) American adults believe that sending text messages or emails while driving is distracting, dangerous, and should be outlawed;
· Sixty-six percent (of adults) who drive a car and have used text messaging said they had read text messages or emails while driving;
·  And 57 percent of the same population admitted to sending text messages or emails from behind the wheel.
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With the advent of California's new hands-free cell phone law the issue of texting has generated considerable public interest.  As you know, it took six years to get California's hands free legislation passed.  Text messaging was something that came up only at the twelfth hour in that process.  
At that time I decided not to risk the hands free bill by including text messaging.  Since the hands free law took effect July 1, however, text messaging has been characterized as a "loophole" in the law.  This bill addresses that "loophole" in a "technology neutral" fashion.
The language of SB 28 was crafted with input from the CHP and the wireless industry; and draws from similar legislation in other states.  The bill would give law enforcement the ability to address this growing driver distraction.  SB 28 has garnered wide-ranging support (see attachment), including the wireless industry, and there is no opposition to the bill.
I respectfully request your signature on SB 28.

Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, 11th District
Attachment
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